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Pristina, 12 December 2019
From: Valdrin Lluka,
Minister
Ministry of Economic Development, Government of the Republic of Kosovo

To: Janez Kopac, Director, Secretariat of the Energy Community
Jacek Liegmann, DG Energy, European Commission

Cc: Dirk Buschle, Deputy Director, Energy Community Secretariat
Luan Morina, Head of Department for Energy and PHLG member, Ministry of Economic Development

Subject: Review of the Energy Community Treaty

Dear Mr.Kopac and Mr.Liegmann

In order to show consistence in our position regarding to key issues from our perspective, let me resent again this
letter with the same content which was the previous one sent to you on 11 January 2019.

Initially let me thank you for your email and the attached proposals, which were sent to our Permanent High level
Group (PHLG) representative on 21 December 2018 as basic documents for the negotiations between the parties,
which will take place during the year 2019 in the meetings related to the reviewing of the energy community treaty.

Being part of the energy community treaty (since 2006), for Kosovo was and still is very important because, on the
basis of this treaty and its principles, with the support of other mternatlonal partners, we have reformed the energy
sector in the Republic of Kosovo.

As you know, the reviewing of the energy community treaty is a process that has begun about 2 years ago, and since
the beginning of this process until the moment of writing this document, we have emphasized, raised as an issue
and requested through our representatives in various meetings that: in the energy community treaty, the wording
“United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo in accordance with United Nations Interim Administration
Resolution 1244" needs to be replaced with the wording "Republic of Kosovo". Even though our request as such,
may be treated or sound as a political request, it is very crucial for us to reflects the reality and addresses our state
responsibility, which is required in function of implementation of all the reforms from now on.

I'would also like to inform you that, we are completely in agreement that the meeting of the Forum for Security of
Supply and Development of Infrastructure to be held in Kiev/Ukraine. However, we must be ensured by all
stakeholders (parties) that our participation will be made possible and our representatives will be able to make
their contribution during these meetings.

Onthe contrary, the Republic of Kosovo is happy to offer to be the host country of this meeting and give all necessary
guaranties that there will not be any obstacles of this nature in terms of representation of all contracted
parties (countries), including Ukraine, Moldova and Georgia.

Finally, | would like to inform you that regarding other technical issues that may appear throughout the whole process,
our representatives/negotiating nominees will be there to give their contribution, by referring to the best practices
of the EU countries.
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